Atherton Road Clayhall, Ilford, Essex, IG5 0PF.

Tel: 020 8708 0200 Fax: 020 8708 0190

Email: gladeprimary@glade.redbridge.sch.uk

Web: www.glade.redbridge.sch.uk

OFSTED

As everyone is aware the school underwent an inspection from Ofsted this week. We received a call from Ofsted on Monday 23rd September 2019 informing us that Glade Primary will be inspected under a Section 8 on the new Ofsted Inspection Framework. Following on from a 90 minutes phone call with Mrs. Hussain, Christ Birtles, the Lead Inspector, confirmed the three curriculum areas that they call 'Deep dives'. These were Reading, Maths and History. The Lead Inspector and HMI were impressed by the warmth of the welcome they received and thanked staff, pupils, Governors and parents.

We are unable to share the outcome of the two-days inspection until the letter from the Lead Inspector is published. We understand this may take up to 25 days due to Ofsted's quality assurance procedures.

In the meantime on behalf of the Governing Body, we would like to thank all the parents who completed the parentview survey and to all the staff and children who were involved in this process. Everyone involved has represented and presented our school in an extremely professional and friendly manner and as ever the children of Glade Primary have been a great credit to us all.

We look forwards to sharing the letter as soon as it arrives.

Mrs Hussain

Afternoon Tea with the Head Teacher

Every week, Mrs Hussain invites 6 children (1 child from each year group) to attend 'Afternoon Tea' in her office. The children talk about what they are learning and share something they are proud of. The children reflect what they enjoy about their learning and also what they think could make it even better. 'Afternoon Tea' promotes good speaking and listening and also creates a chance for the children to get to know their Head teacher better and vice versa. It is a great excuse to enjoy some cakes, fruits and juice!

Within the last two weeks the following children had the opportunity to share their work and enjoy afternoon with Mrs. Hussain

1M- Ismael, 1S- Yusuf, 2R- Mya, 2Y- Aisha 3R- Joe, 3C- Annie, 4M-Iris, 4A-Tiahna 5J- Ava, 5W- Renee, 6E- Khadija, 6A- Mikaeel

First Merits

Key Stage 1

Well done to the following children in 1S who have gained their 1st Merits:-

Emaan	Wasi	Usman	Arsema	Anian
Aadam	Mark	Momina	Aurora	Yousef
Baktash	Olivia	Yaa	Dayen	Ellay
Inayah				

Key Stage 2

Well done to the following children in Year 4:

4A

Aaima	Abdul	Abidah	Amelia	Amir
Amy	Maliha	Samar	Aden	Halil
Ayaan	Ekaterina	Farhan	George	Harsha
Holly	Ibrahim	Jasmine	Jaynil	Jumairmah
Kevin	King	Osarhiemen	Srah	Sanjidan
Theo	Tiahna	Zain		

4M

Aadhav	Aleena	Alex	Ayaan	Ciaran
Isaiah	Jaiden	Manar	Meerab	Mishall
Moeez	Odril	Rheya	Siobhan	Yahya

Bronze Awards

The following children in Y5 have received their bronze awards:

Adam	Donnell	Claudia	Zaid	Rachel
Ashvin				

Well done to you all!

Free Readers

Congratulations to the following children who are now free readers:

Parath Ryan Navid Rayyan Muhummad

Black History Month

During October we will be celebrating Black History and each year group has chosen a specific topic to celebrate. These are as follows:

Nursery and I	Reception - Stories	Y1 Artists	Y2 The medical	al profession
Y3 Leaders	Y4 Jazz music	Y5 Scientists (foc	using of space)	Y6 Soldiers and

footballers

Monday Library 3.30 - 4.15

Just a reminder that if your child visits the school library after school on Mondays, they must be accompanies by an adult.

Dates for your Diary

On Friday 27th September we will be hosting our Annual MacMillan Coffee Morning. We invite parents to join in with this worthy cause and more details will follow.

On 30th September Year 4 will be taking part in a Greek Day.

During the month of October we will be celebrating Black History Month. Each year group will have a different focus. Details will follow nearer the time.

On the 6th October Harewood Drive will be closed from 2.30 to 4.30 pm as it will be a designated 'Play Street' so that children can safely play on their bikes, scooters etc. All welcome.

Tuesday 8th October Year 1 will be visiting the Museum of Childhood.

The Book People Book Bus will be visiting all day on Wednesday 9th October.

Thursday 10th October is World Mental Health Day when we will be supporting Young Minds Hello Yellow Campaign.

Friday 11th October Year 5 will be visiting the Science Museum.

Monday 14th October will be our Harvest Assembly when we ask for contributions to Redbridge Food Bank.

During the week beginning 14th October we will be having bike to school and road safety week.

Tuesday 15th October - Open Evening for Parents. Please note that there will be no afternoon Nursery on this day and children must be collected at 2pm.

Thursday 17th October Year 3 will be visiting Epping Forest.

Friday 18th October is Be Bright Be Seen Day - more details to follow.

On 30th October PAWS will be having a Halloween Party. More details to follow.

PAWS

A very big thank you to PAWS for raising the money to enable each class to decorate and develop the classroom book corners. Soft furnishings were also purchased for these areas.

Reminder

It is important that all children arrive at school on time. Late arrival in class disrupts the whole class and has an impact on all of their learning.

Holiday absence requests

All holidays requested during term time will not be authorised. This is in accordance with the guidelines set out by the London Borough of Redbridge. If children are taken out of school during term term the London Borough of Redbridge will issue a penalty fine notice.